JC BOYD ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Rialto Unified School District
310 E Merrill Ave, Rialto, CA 92376

Taynee Correoso Tarensa Hulchens

Principal Assistant Principal
Dear Parents/Guardians,

I would like to welcome each of you to the start of the 2021-2022 academic school year. I am very excited and am looking
forward to working with all of our parents/guardians, scholars, and community.

There has been a lot of planning and preparation in order to get ready for this school year and I can assure you that the
staff of Boyd Elementary is committed to providing an excellent academic and nurturing environment for your scholar.
We are prepared to start the year off strong and your support of the school is truly appreciated! Below is important
information to keep in mind.

e Every child will need to come to school each day with a mask. The mask must be worn throughout the day and
may be removed during recess and lunch only. All students will have their temperature taken upon arrival.

e Any adult who is on school property will also be required to wear a mask at all times.

e Please make sure to drop off your child after 7:35 AM and pick up immediately after dismissal. Your prompt
arrival/pick up will be extremely helpful. School starts on Monday, August 9th at 8AM and ends at 2:01 for
Ist-3rd and at 2:08 for 4th and 5th grade.

e We ask for your patience at dismissal during the first two weeks while all of our parents and students become
familiar with our pick up process. Parents picking up 1st-3rd grade students will come in the far right lane.
Parents picking up 4th thru 5th grade students will come in the far left lane. Walkers are dismissed via the
Sycamore gate.

e Please remember that due to the large number of students dismissing at the same time, for our students’ safety,
only vehicles are allowed in our drive thru area during pick up. Parents walking to pick up students must wait for
their student on the other side of the fence on Sycamore.

e This year, we will continue to serve breakfast and lunch for all scholars. Breakfast will be served in the MPR. To
enable safe distancing, K-2nd grade students will have breakfast in the MPR, 3rd/4th grade under the outside
covered awning and 5th grade outside stage area.

e We will be holding off on volunteers in the classroom until further notice. However, we encourage our parents to
fill out the parent volunteer form.

e PLEASE make sure we have updated contact numbers. ED CODE requires that parents provide schools with
updated and working phone numbers.

e We strongly encourage you to send your scholar to school with a refillable water bottle. Drinking fountains are
inaccessible. However, we have placed 2 water dispensing stations to encourage our scholars to use their own
water bottles.

e COMMUNICATION is key: If you have any questions, feel free to contact the office or e-mail me at
kcorreos@rialtousd.org or our Assistant Principal, Karensa Hutchens at khutchens@rialtousd.org. Information
and updates will be communicated via Blackboard text, phone calls, and or school website.

e Ifyour scholar has a chromebook or hard cover books from last year, please bring them back to school and drop
them off in the office.

While no one can predict what the future holds, rest assured that our school team is prepared to come together to address
any challenge, and we remain committed to making our school a fantastic place for students to learn and grow. Thank you,
and may you continue to enjoy these next few days of summer.

Sincerely,

%#mae Coruneoso

Principal - JC Boyd Elementary



